






FY22 putting out bin top jackpot signs. They are miniature LED jackpot signs that go on top of Scratch­
Off bins and show the Fast Play jackpot. 

Executive Director Carey asked if Commissioner Leonard joined the meeting. Commissioner Leonard 
responded that he has been on the call since Executive Director began the Director's Report. 

Executive Director Carey concluded the Director's report. 

Chairman D'Anton asked if there are any questions or comments. Hearing no questions, Chairman 
D'Anton requested a motion to approve the Director's Report. Commissioner Leonard made the motion, 
which was seconded by Vice Chair Blazovsky. 

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS 

There was no Public Comment on agenda items. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Executive Director Carey certified that consideration for each game included, but was not limited to, 
intended target market, product family, seasonal factors, launch plans, overall market strategy, sales 
goals, prior experience, current market trends and market place demands. Additionally, as part of our 
overall responsible gaming initiatives, these games have been reviewed to identify any problematic 
elements that could present a risk to vulnerable problem gamblers. 

The first item of new business was game rules for two Scratch-Off ticket games. 

"Cash Climb" is a $2 ticket, a ticket quantity to be printed of 4.8 million tickets, a top prize of $10,000, a 
prize payout of 63.01 %, and an anticipated on-sale date of March 6, 2023. 

"Loteria Grande" is a $5 ticket, a ticket quantity to be printed of 4.56 million tickets, a top prize of 
$100,000, a prize payout of 65.01%, and an anticipated on-sale date of February 1, 2023. 

Chairman D'Anton asked if there are any questions regarding the approval of the two Scratch-Off ticket 
game rules. 

Vice Chair Blazovsky stated that she noticed with the images of the Loteria Grande game, there are 
certain boards that a player wins with and how is that embedded in the rule and conveyed to players so 
that they do not misunderstand when they have winner. 

Executive Director Carey responded that there are instructions on the back of the ticket, which show what 
a winning result is. There is a barcode and data within the ticket that when it is scanned and validated will 
tell a player whether it is a winner. The rules on the back of the ticket clearly state under what 
circumstances you have a winner and then, as always, we have the validation process directly linked to 
the gaming system, which will also tell a player whether it is a winner or not. 

Executive Director Carey asked Mr. Perlow if we have used this same format in past versions of Loteria 
Grande. Mr. Perlow responded that this is a game that has been on the market for approximately two 
years and there has not been any confusion. The instructions and play style have not changed at all over 
the course of that time. 

Vice Chair Blazovsky asked if this grid approach has been used in the other rules that we have approved. 
Mr. Perlow responded yes. 
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